

## Fort Resolution Métis Council PO Box 1921 Fort Resolution, NT XOE DMO

Phone: (867) 394-4151 Fax: (867) 394-3322 E-Mail: <u>frmc53@yahoo.ca</u>

January 30, 2008

Alistair MacDonald, Environmental Assessment Officer Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board Suite #200, Scotia Centre, 5102 – 50<sup>th</sup> Ave. Box 938 Yellowknife, NT X1A 2N7 FAX 867-766-7050

## RE: EA0708-002 & EA0708-003. Uravan Minerals Inc. Boomerang Lake North Mineral Exploration Program

Dear Mr. MacDonald;

The Fort Resolution Metis Council has passed a resolution at out Annual General Meeting held on November 14, 2007 that opposes all Uranium Mining in our traditional area. We feel that this project poses a great threat to the Thelon and MacKenzie watersheds and basins. And will have a hugely negative impact on the wildlife in the area.

At this time the Fort Resolution Metis Council would like to express our opposition to the proposed Uranium Exploration Program in Boomerang Lake.

Should you require further information please do not hesitate to contact the above address and numbers.

Sincerely,

Kara King

FRMC, President

CC: Chris Heron, NWTMN IMA Coordinator

Rosie Bjornson, Deninu Kue First Nation, IMA Coordinator

FRMC Board of Directors

File